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Dear Friends, 

Now that Easter is behind us and the leftover eggs have been eaten (along with the choco-

late bunnies!) and we settle down into “ordinary time” in the church calendar year, what 

now?  How do we live as Easter people?  How do we live “by HOPE” (“Helping Other 

People Endure”) as I shared on Easter Sunday?  Jack Canfield (of Chicken Soup for the 

Soul fame) is a successful motivational speaker, author, and consultant.  I came across a 

list he shared and will present it to you over the next three months in the interest of help-

ing us not “be happy” but be in a better position to make a difference for God by getting 

our problems (namely us!) out of the way – or at least reduce our capacity to be self-

destructive.  Here are the first five:  

 

15 Things You Should Give Up To Be Happy 

1. Give up your need to always be right. There are so many of us who can’t stand the 

idea of being wrong – wanting to always be right – even at the risk of ending great rela-

tionships or causing a great deal of stress and pain, for us and for others. It’s just not 

worth it. Whenever you feel the ‘urgent’ need to jump into a fight over who is right and 

who is wrong, ask yourself this question: “Would I rather be right, or would I rather be 

kind?” Wayne Dyer. What difference will that make? Is your ego really that big? 

2. Give up your need for control. Be willing to give up your need to always control eve-

rything that happens to you and around you – situations, events, people, etc. Whether they 

are loved ones, coworkers, or just strangers you meet on the street – just allow them to be. 

Allow everything and everyone to be just as they are and you will see how much better 

that will make you feel. “By letting it go it all gets done. The world is won by those who 

let it go, but when you try and try, the world is beyond winning.” Lao Tzu 

3. Give up on blame. Give up on your need to blame others for what you have or don’t 

have, for what you feel or don’t feel. Stop giving your powers away and start taking re-

sponsibility for your life. 

4. Give up your self-defeating self-talk. Oh my. How many people are hurting them-

selves because of their negative, polluted and repetitive self-defeating mindset? Don’t be-

lieve everything that your mind is telling you – especially if it’s negative and self-

defeating. You are better than that. “The mind is a superb instrument if used rightly. 

Used wrongly, however, it becomes very destructive.” Eckhart Tolle 

5. Give up your limiting beliefs about what you can or cannot do, about what is possible 

or impossible. From now on, you are no longer going to allow your limiting beliefs to 

keep you stuck in the wrong place. Spread your wings and fly! “A belief is not an idea 

held by the mind, it is an idea that holds the mind” Elly Roselle 

 

     The next five in June, 

John 16:33 (NLT): “I have told you all this so that you may have peace in me. Here on 

earth you will have many trials and sorrows. But take heart, because I have overcome the 

world.” 
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What a month April has proven to be -- starting off on April 1st with Palm Sunday, continuing on with 

the deep introspection of Passion Week, and ultimately unfolding into the joyous celebration of our Risen 

Lord on Easter morning.  As though that wasn't enough, our Palm Sunday celebration also included the 

dedication of our new organ and piano made possible through generous funding by the estate of Mary 

Henderson, and donations given in memory of Sue Holby, honoring these two saints of our congregation who will al-

ways be a part of our worship together through these incredibly wonderful gifts. 

 

Sunrise on the beach Easter morning was one of the most spectacular I have ever witnessed.  Once the sun broke through 

the clouds which hugged the horizon, the resulting radiating fan of sunshine filled the eastern sky and glistened brightly 

upon the water the entire time we remained in worship:  "My God, how great thou art!"  I carried the vision of that re-

markable sunrise throughout the day, and still draw upon it as a vision of warmth, strength and unity to THIS day.  I was 

so spiritually full at our equally inspirational 10:45 Easter worship that I barely made it through the anthem;  the incredi-

bly uplifting rhythm, music and text of that anthem helped me soar right on through atop its powerful wave of JOY!   

 

April 20th brought yet another peak of spiritual enrichment to me personally, and I believe to you as well -- that of my 

Licensure by the Committee on Church and Ministry of the Florida Conference of the United Church of Christ.  Now 

with the blessings of the Conference, only a few more  steps remain for us to complete in order to secure this journey 

together into the future.  After our Church Council submits to the Committee on Church and Ministry a letter of affirma-

tion on how we as a church will benefit from my licensure according to UCC guidelines, we may then celebrate together 

my new ministry among you in a special service of recognition.  Annual renewal of my licensure will be required, but 

that process will be quite simplified in comparison.  

 

Although this has been a longer journey than I had originally anticipated, it has been a journey filled with blessings ga-

lore.  It has been a journey according to God's will, and a journey according to God's timing.  Thank you again for being 

by my side each step of the way. 

 

Joyfully, 

 

 

 

Beverly Schafer 

Pastoral Assistant 

Pastoral Assistant 

                Financial Update 
Operational Budget as of 03/31/12 

       ACTUAL        BUDGET 

                                 thru MAR 2012              thru MAR 2012 

Income               $46,759.70                     $45,780.00 

Expenses             $42,811.35                     $45,734.03 

Net               $3,948.35                       $       45.97   

Our income is a little more than anticipated thanks in part to the great first quarter earnings from the Thrift Store.  

The Thrift Store has an all time record high in earnings for the first quarter of this year.  We also had less than antici-

pated expenses which is always a wonderful bonus.  Thanks to everyone for their love and support of our wonderful 

church.  We are definitely on the right course. 

Respectfully submitted, Susie Greiff, Treasurer 
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OPERATIONS TEAM  

                 EASTER SERVICES 

     We had record attendances at our Easter Services. 

     We had close to 800 join us for our 32nd Annual Sunrise Service on the Beach!  

    There are pictures and a slide program on our website (managed by Bob Brew

    ster). 

    Our Sanctuary worship also had a large crowd of over 100 and our Sanctuary 

    Choir did the The Hallelujah Chorus - likewise there are pictures and a video on 

    our website. 

Many thanks to all who helped to make the Easter Services such moving experiences.  Our Music Ministry, 

Dancing Angels, Deacons, set-up and tear-down Team, flower dedications and the entire congregation helped 

to celebrate our Risen Lord. 

As in other years, a special thanks to Lt. Max Binz of the Ponce Inlet Police Department for his officers hard 

work and professionalism.  

    

                                                                

Just wanted to say thank you to everyone for all of your fine help.  I am so proud of us and our membership for 

the efforts that were made for this entire Holy Week.  It was wonderful.  If you got a chance to go to Maundy 

Thursday, I’m sure it made quite an impression as it definitely did on me.  The Sunrise Service was as the Lord 

intended...filling in so many ways.  The people who came out to load equipment Sat. and Sun. morning, you 

are so dear to all of us for it was done with haste and spirit.  Did you get the chance to see the panoramic pic-

ture?  Awesome, and again one minute no sun, not too many people, then the music started to fill the body and 

it responded.  There were well over 700 people; brothers and sisters, that is powerful.  I saw tears everywhere 

and good mornings and God be with you.  Then we traveled back to our Sanctuary and the service  and music 

had me full of the Spirit and I almost was overwhelmed.  My hope, my goal is to carry as much of that fire 

everyday.  May God grant me the drive to do so.    Peace.  Joe Thompson    

The following initiatives from Operations have been approved by the Council at their April meeting: 

  

1. The replacement of two toilets in the sanctuary restrooms with newer higher stools 

2. The removal of the old water heater (no longer used) to reclaim closet storage in the sanctuary 

3. The retrofitting of existing fluorescent light fixtures and ballasts for the new 32 watt bulbs in our 

buildings for a bid up to $1,500 with Economy Electrical and Bill Wiggins 

4. The updating of the six main sanctuary lights to dimmable CFLs to increase brilliance and reduce 

electricity costs for a bid up to $1,100 with Jeff Wise Construction 

5. To change insurance carriers saving the church some $5,000 annually continuing comparable cover-

age and deductions 

6. To change lawn care providers saving us some $3,000 annually 

                                DEACONS CORNER 
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  SUNDAY, MAY 27TH IS PENTECOST...The Birthday of the Church.  Mark your            

  calendars, wear something red and come and join in our worship!  

 

Raymond Hargrove sent us this thought: This excerpt is from church consultant, author and UCC minister 

Tony Robinson’s webpage:  In the April 18, 2012 Christian Century Bill McKinney reviewed a host of recent 

studies/ reports on church life and trends. Here's a significant paragraph. "Several attributes of the internal life 

of congregations are strongly associated with growth in worship attendance. There traits are: a clear sense of 

the congregation's mission and purpose; a sense that the congregation is spiritual vital and alive; a sense that 

the church is 'a moral beacon in our community'; and a willingness to meet new challenges. Serious internal 

conflict is a very strong predictor of congregational decline.  Note that last line. In most respects the conflict/ 

decline correlation a no-brainer, and yet in congregation after congregation I encounter some people who are 

much more committed to being in conflict over whatever than they are committed to the mission or purpose of 

the church and hence to its health and vitality. Why is that? Well, sometimes there are real issues that need to 

be acknowledged and resolved. But often this conflictual bent is a way individuals and groups make them-

selves feel important. They would rather they are listened to in the shrinking life of their church than that the 

church's vital witness, as a healthy and vital congregation, is heard in the wider community. In other words, in 

chronic conflict there is a hard core of selfishness.”  

 

     

PENTECOST SUNDAY 
 

 

 

 

     

THE CARD MINISTRY OF POUCC 

                                          

  There was a very active Women’s Fellowship in the early years of the church.  They      

did many things to support the needs of this growing church.  One of the women, Doris 

Hartley, did not have a car, so she couldn’t visit folks when there was a need.  She sent 

cards to folks who were ill or shut-in and she soon expanded her ministry to include cele-

brations such as Birthdays, Anniversaries, etc.  I remember one Sunday when our Pastor 

asked if anyone in the congregation had any questions and someone said “Who is Doris Hartley, I received 

cards from her and I don’t even know her.”  Doris was introduced to the congregation and many clapped as 

they had been recipients of cards from her. 

That was the beginning of the Card Ministry.  Since that time the following people have taken on this role:  

Mary Henderson, Martha Mason and Sue Batturs.  Mary Henderson took it on twice when there was a need, 

other folks “fill in” when needed. 

Before we had a Thrift Store, the “card person” bought the cards, several of us would donate funds to them, as 

well as the Women’s Fellowship would provide cards.  Today, folks donate cards to the Thrift Store and the 

current person doing the Card Ministry may take whatever cards they can use.  Also, stamps are provided 

through the Church Office when needed.  So for 25 years most of us have received a card for our Birthday, 

Anniversary or when we were ill or “under the weather”  and we always knew that our church was praying for 

us through the cards we received.  Jeanette Campbell 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Prayer Shawls:  Our supply of Prayer Shawls is getting low.  We would appreciate any help.  Yarn is 

available in the closet in the Jim Reed Room.  Also, we are in need of medium weight bath towels to make 

Hospice bibs.  All donations of time and materials are greatly appreciated.  Sue Batturs 
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Special thanks to Betty Heffner, Russ Karel, Bob Brewster and my husband for planting, 

weeding, sprinkler repairs, mulching and other improvements on the Church grounds. There 

is always a need for others to help in this area. 

  

Thank you to Harriet Rogers and Sonnie & Ron Zinke who have stepped up to take on co-

leadership roles/duties within the Thrift Store. What a wonderful start to the year!  Total sales for the 1st quar-

ter equal $10,772. This far exceeds the anticipated budgeted amount and any other year’s total-to-date.  We are 

able to pass some “less than store quality” donations on to others such as Christ Team for recycling. Many still 

usable items, though well worn or outdated, are delivered to the “Farm Workers Association of Volusia 

County” in Pierson twice a month by Harriet Rogers. Basically about 7,000 people including 400 children are 

receiving benefits from our assistance. Thank you to those who bring in donations and encourage your 

neighbors to do so as well.  The snow birds are starting to leave and, as always, we need a few more folks who 

can spare at least 3 hours per week to “help us help others.”  

 

Looking forward to another profitable and helpful year.   Barb Pountain 

 

 

I grew up on a small farm in eastern Pennsylvania and attended a one-room school for grades 1-8.  I entered 

ninth grade in Schuylkill Haven, a small town (population  ~ 7,000) about 3 miles from my home.  I met Bill 

there, and in tenth grade we began dating. After graduating from high school in 1948, I entered nurses’ training 

at Northeastern Hospital, in Philadelphia, and Bill entered Drexel, also in Philadelphia (how fortunate!).  We 

were married in December, 1952, and after Bill’s graduation in June, ’53, moved to East Orange, NJ.  Bill 

worked in New York City for M.W. Kellogg, an engineering-construction firm.  We moved to Cambridge, 

MA, in 1955, where Bill earned an MS in chemical engineering from MIT.  In 1956 we moved back to NJ.  In 

1966 Bill joined Esso (later Exxon) Chemical Company in New York.  In 1972 he was transferred to London 

and, a year later, to Brussels.  We traveled widely on the continent with our 3 sons (our daughter was then in 

college in the US), and we returned to NJ in 1976.  Bill retired in 1986, we moved to Port Orange in 1992, and 

we became members of POUCC in 1993. 

I’ve been helping in the Thrift Store for more than 12 years, and I find it a good way to help the church and 

others.  Betty Heffner  

 

Charlie and I moved to Ponce Inlet in 2004.  After visiting several area churches, we decided we liked the very 

welcoming feel of POUCC.  Charlie was a golf superintendent at Country Club of Waterbury in Connecticut 

for over 30 years.  I was a payroll clerk for a temporary help company in Connecticut and then for the Town of 

Sandwich when we moved to Cape Cod. 

While we love New England and miss many things about it, we were glad to leave snow and ice behind.  We 

have two children—Douglass, who lives in Port Orange with his wife and daughter and Kristin, who with her 

husband, Mark, and three children, lives in Medway Massachusetts. I started at the Thrift Shop as a sub-

stitute and still remember my first day-a Saturday morning with Blanche Northcutt- and how 

much fun it was. Now I am a regular on Monday afternoons and Charlie will tell you that I hate to miss a 

Monday and look forward every week to “going to work”.  We meet wonderful people at the shop and have 

great experiences.  Come join us and see for yourself.  We can always use more volunteers.  Molly Baskin 

THE GIFT & THRIFT STORE    

          GETTING TO KNOW OUR WILLING WORKERS  



POUCC Impressions MAY 2012 Page 6 

 

 

CONFIRMATION SUNDAY:  Sunday, May 6th at 9:45 AM 
there will be a special combined service of Celebration and Graduation for 

our Confirmands.  The Service will include special music from both our 

Praise Team and our Sanctuary Choir.   In preparation the following is a 

schedule of the Memory Verse Presentations: 

 

Confirmand’s Memory Verse Presentations  

Sunday, April 22nd  

Hunter Bryan – JOHN 3:16  

For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish 

but have eternal life. 

 

Kaylei Wierzbicki – JOSHUA 1:9 Have I not commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do not be ter-

rified; do not be discouraged, for the LORD your God will be with you wherever you go.”  

 

      Sunday, April 29th    

Elijah Buller – PSALM 23:1  

The LORD is my shepherd, I shall not want. 

    

Tommy Buller – 1 JOHN 4:8b  

God is love.    

      Sunday, May 6th  
 

Dallas Davis - ECCLESIASTES 7:20  

There is not a righteous human on earth who does what is right and never sins. 

   

Trey Thompson – REVELATION 2:10C  

Be faithful, even to the point of death, and I will give you the crown of life. 

    

Lauren Scalf – HEBREWS 13:5  

Keep your lives free from the love of money and be content with what you have, because God has said, “Never 

will I leave you; never will I forsake you.”   

  

 

 

   Our Confirmands 

   And 

           Mentors: 

 

 
 

CONFIRMATION CLASS 
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ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING:  We collected $1,127.00 for this special offer-         

ing which goes to meet human need anywhere in our world as a result of natural disaster. 

 

 GOOD FRIDAY OFFERING:  A total of $345.00 was raised on the Community Good  

   Friday service at Grace Episcopal to support the Episcopal Help Center which is a part of 

     the Halifax Urban Ministries. 

 

STRENGTHEN THE CHURCH:  We will collect this special offering on May 20th.  Your gift to 

Strengthen  The Church builds UCC’s future by funding The Stillspeaking Ministry, new and renewing 

churches, youth and young adult ministries, and lay and pastoral leadership formation—especially among 

women and people of color.  

 

Thanks to Deirde Woolford, Special Project Coordinator from TransLife, who gave a presentation on Sunday, 

April 22nd on the life saving importance of being an organ donor.  In addition, Jeanette Campbell told the 

story of their son Richard who received a liver transplant in 2006 and has had no signs of rejection and few 

other issues.  Brochures are available about this important mission of love on Sanctuary table. 

 

    

We continue to collect food items to donate at the Episcopal Help Center   Please be 

generous and make sure all donations have NOT passed their expiration dates (clearly 

marked on all cans, boxes, and containers).  We need to remember to bring in food dur-

ing the slimmer Summer months. 

There is a specific need for rice and peanut butter...PLEASE donate ONLY 1 pound 

bags of rice and 1 pound jars of peanut butter so they can be given to individual fami-

lies.    

 

 PREGNANCY CRISIS CENTER:  On Mother’s Day, Sunday May 13th, you will see a   

baby crib in the church.  Please bring a baby item or a monetary contribution for the Preg-

nancy Crisis Center to be given to a mother in need.  We need things like maternity clothes, 

cribs, car seats, diapers, wipes, bottles, sleepers, receiving blankets and infant clothing for 

babies up to 12 months.  Just leave them in the crib.  

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL OFFERINGS 

                  NATIONAL DONATE LIFE MONTH 

                   YOUR FOOD BASKET DONATIONS 

    PREGNANCY CRISIS CENTER 
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FUN, FELLOWSHIP, FOOD & FAITH FOR ALL AGES 

 

5:30 PM Class & Crafts for Kids (Classroom #1 with Beverly) Outdoor Basketball and/or Volleyball       

 (Youth) Classroom Study Hall (Youth in Classroom #2) Cards and/or Board Games Adults and     

 Youth in Jim Reed Bldg. 

 

6:15 PM  Dinner (Pizza & Salad) 

 

6:45 PM  Adult Bible Class in Sanctuary by Pastor Bill (through June)—alternative programs afterwards  

                through June. 

 

7:30 PM   Home 

 

Please indicate on the Sign-up Sheet if you do not drive at night but would like to participate so we can arrange 

for transportation.  Call Beverly (760-0265)  if you have questions. YOU DO NOT HAVE TO ATTEND 

THE ENTIRE 5:30-7:30 PM TIME.  YOU CAN JOIN US FOR A PORTION OR ALL. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Every Second Thursday at  6:00 pm, POUCC has a wonderful Fellowship Dinner in the church’s Jim Reed 

Building. If you have attended, you already know that we EAT, TALK, LAUGH, SING and ENJOY each oth-

ers company. If YOU have not attended, isn’t it time for you to put this time on your calendar? 

 

The food is Pot Luck and it is delicious!  Just bring your favorite side dish, salad or dessert. We also have 

special meals for Thanksgiving, Easter, St Patrick’s Day and other dates. Watch for announcements. 
Make your plans to come to the next dinner Thursday May 10th.  Sign-up on Sanctuary Bulletin Board. The meal 

will be potluck. Bring a main dish, a side dish, salad or dessert, plus your appetite & laughter. 

 

 

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY  
             Sunday, May 13th 

   

Remember Kids, It’s A Yes Day for Your Mom! 

 

 

TERRIFIC TUESDAYS 

             SECOND THURSDAY FELLOWSHIP DINNER 
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UPDATED POUCC BY-LAWS: Copies of the POUCC By-Laws (recently updated by the congregation 

in January) are available in the office or on the shelves in the Jim Reed Room. 
____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO BEVERLY SCHAFER: On Friday, April 20th, the Florida Confer-

ence approved her licensure as a Pastoral Assistant.  We are so proud of your accomplishment.   

 

ANNUAL FLORIDA CONFERENCE: On Friday May 4th, Pastor Bill and Beverly will be attending 

the Annual Florida Conference Assembly held at The Community Church of Vero Beach….more information 

on the UCC website. 

 

COOKIES FOR ANNUAL CONFERENCE— (A LAST-MINUTE REMINDER): Please leave 

cookies in the kitchen by NOON, WEDNESDAY, MAY 2ND, and notify Beverly at 295-6838 that you have 

done so.  Also, please indicate in writing your name and if the cookies are SUGAR FREE, GLUTEN FREE, 

and/or NUT FREE.  THANK YOU so far to the following "BAKERS": Jackie Gaither, Beverly Schafer and 

the Youth Group: Lauren  Scalf,  Kaylei Wierzbicki, Hunter Bryan Payton Bryan, Amanda (Hunter’s Friend) 

and  Trey Thompson, Van Thompson, Dallas Davis and Gregory Phillips (Trey's friend). 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MANY THANKS: To Greg West, son of Pam Protko and grandson of Jackie & Bob Gaither, for installing 

sun screens on the Sanctuary windows and the Pastor’s door.  Also, thanks to Bill Wiggins and his crew for 

job well done on the rewiring and bulb replacement in the fluorescent lights throughout the facility.   

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

OFFICE UPDATE: Hi, I'm Kathy Shaffner....If you haven't already met me, I'm the new 

Office Manager. I've had the pleasure of working here since late February, and I am enjoy-

ing each day.  My husband Paul and I moved here from Pennsylvania nearly two years ago.  I 

worked for 20 years as an Office Manager for a Family Dental Practice in Harrisburg.  We have             

two children Melissa and Michael who still reside in PA.  Paul and I are members of Our Lady 

of Hope and on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons I volunteer in our Thrift Store which I love.  I 

am not only happy to be in Florida but am very excited to have the opportunity to work with 

Pastor Bill and the entire congregation. You have been so welcoming and I look forward to 

meeting you all. Please stop in and see me.  

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

WE WANT EVERYONE TO WELCOME OUR NEWEST MEMBERS:  

Jim & Helen McGuffie.  They joined by Affirmation of Faith on Monday, April 2nd and 

Helen was baptized by Pastor Bill at the same time.  The ceremony took place at the Port 

Orange Rehab where Helen was recuperating from a fall.  Helen is now home.  Their    

address is; 1400 Portobello Dr., Port Orange, FL, 32127,.Please add them to your directo-

ries and send them a card of welcome.     



POUCC Impressions MAY 2012 Page 10 

 

MAY Birthdays*   

Sonnie Zinke 

Grace Kern 

Ted  Yaeger, Sr. 

Sue Batturs 

Billy Wiggins 

James McGuffie 

June Ferreri 

Cora Hargrove 

Charla Manning 

Pat Hilgenberg 

Tom Buller 

Dwight Sanborn 

Tim Holby 

Peggy Wiggins 

Anne Shaw 

Mary Ann Stewart 

Richard Devin, Sr. 

Judy Van Camp 

Martha Mason 

Ingrid Claunch 

5/5 

 

5/6 

5/7 

 

5/8 

5/9 

5/13 

5/14 

5/17 

5/18 

 

5/19 

5/20 

 

5/27 

 

5/30 

 

5/31 

MAY Anniversaries* 

 

 

Faith & John Coppolo 

Jackie & Bob Gaither 

Christine & Ron Stierli 

Sherian & Tom Buller 

Suzette & Keith Wheeler 

Liz & Dalen Mills 

Anne & John Shaw 

5/6/1988 

5/8/1982 

5/10/1996 

5/22/1993 

5/24/1997 

5/26/2001 

5/27/1961 

Note: *Please contact the church office to update 

our records if we missed your birthday or anni-

versary. 

 

 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS* 

Special Needs: 
  All of Our Military & Their Families  

     Family & Friends of Kim       Friend of Bernie Hunt 

     Family & Friends of Marie Buller    Mother of Tom Buller 

     Thea Cloutier      Member of POUCC 

     Mary Daigneau                                 Member of POUCC 

     Dixs Harper      Brother of Roger Harper 

     Helen Holmes                            Member of POUCC 

                              In Care Facilities: 
   Rosemary Smith                                Member POUCC 

                                                     (Sterling House ) 

 

          Ongoing Prayers  
Helen Acri, Harry Balmes, Kimberly Comfort, Gary Crippin, Carolyn Hoff-
man, Dwight Flatt, Alan Jerousek, Bob Kirlin, Sr., Lawson Lewis, Isalene 
and Dean Montgomery, Alice Morsey, Charlene Mullins & Mother, Terry 
Ruehmer, Ricky Sawyer, Kristel Smith, Owen Sowers, Roy Spiller, Bobby 
Tamaris, Steven Teeter, Will Welch, Jean Wishart 

*The Prayer Chain prays regularly for the entire church family of POUCC in 

addition to those listed above.  Please contact the Church office (788-

0920) or Jeanette Campbell (788-4959) with your prayer requests.  If you 

wish a request to  be published, your request will remain in the bulletin for 

two weeks before being removed.  

ABOUT MEMBERS & FRIENDS 

      New Address for Don & Kay Schweitzer: 

   5455 Red Tail Drive    

   Port Orange, FL  32128   

   (386)-767-7811 

                Now Home: 

   Mary Daigneau  

   Helen Holmes 

   Helen McGuffie   
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Thrift Store Hours: M-F  9 am – 3 pm                     Church Office Hours: M-F 9 am - 1 pm 

Join us for Fellowship & Refreshments Each Sunday Between Services 

POUCC MAY 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     

 

1 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

5:30 – 7 :30 pm   

2 

Chime Choir  

6:15 pm 

Senior Choir 

7:30 pm 

3 

Dancing Angels 

5:00 pm 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

4 

 

CPT  

6:30 pm-9 pm 

5 

 

6 WORSHIP 

CONFIRMA-

TION SUNDAY 

9:45 am 

Combined Ser-

vice 

7 

 

8 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

5:30 – 7 :30 pm 

9 

Palmetto House 

5:30 pm 

Chime Choir  

6:15 pm 

Senior Choir 

7:30 pm 

10  

Dancing Angels 

5:00 pm 

Fellowship  

Dinner 

6:00 pm 

11 

CPT  

6:30 pm-9 pm 

12 

 

13 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

14 

Operations 

Team  

6:00 pm 

15 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

5:30 – 7 :30 pm 

16 

 

Chime Choir 

 6:15 pm 

 

17 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

18 

 

CPT  

6:30 pm-9 pm 

19 

 

 

20WORSHIP 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

21 

Church Council 

7:00 pm 

22 
 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

5:30 – 7 :30 pm 

23 

Palmetto House                               

5:30 pm 

Chime  Choir  

6:15 pm 

 

24 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

25 

 

CPT  

6:30 pm-9 pm 

26 

27PENTECOST 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

28 

Memorial Day 

Office Closed 

29 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

5:30 – 7 :30 pm 

30 

Chime Choir  

6:15 pm 

 

31 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 
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Port Orange 

United Church of Christ 

651 Taylor Road 

Port Orange, FL 32127 

Church Staff 

Senior Minister:    Rev. Dr. Bill Wassner 

Pastoral Assistant:   Beverly Schafer 

Pastor Emeritus:   Rev. Dr. C. William Ebbert 

Minister of Music:   Dr. Tom Naus 

Worship Team Leader:   Terri Zinke 

Dancing Angels Leader:   Bonnie Morisset 

Office Manager:   Kathy Shaffner 

Media Communications:  Bob Brewster 

Office Hours 

9:00 AM—1:00 PM 

Monday—Friday 

Sunday Services 

8:45 AM & 10:45 AM 

Sunday School 

9:45 AM 

Phone (386) 788-0920 

Email: uccpo@bellsouth.net  Website: portorangeucc.org 

 


